# NEVSLETTER

Term: 3 Issue: 11 5 September 2019



AN INDEPENDENT PUBLIC SCHOOL

## Senior Assembly



### The Sid Shuffle







SOUTH LAKE PRIMARY SCHOOL 62 Mason Court SOUTH LAKE W A 6164 Phone: (08) 9395 3400 email: SouthLake.ps@education.wa.edu.au www.southlakeps.wa.edu.au



### From the Principal



**Dear Parents and Carers** 

ur second last assembly for the term provided A1 and A2 students with the opportunity to show case what they have learnt through the Champion Life Program. On a daily basis students have been doing body sets, freestyles and challenges. Additionally, students have learnt about the importance of movement, nutrition and hydration for a healthy body; and mindfulness for a healthy outlook on life. Our senior students demonstrated a calming technique called 'Falling Leaf' and then taught the whole school and community how to use this exercise to relax and chill!! They had fun dancing the 'Sid Shuffle' and then they taught the whole school the fun moves!!

Congratulations to all this fortnight's Merit Certificate recipients, Star awardees, School Bankers and CCEN Science Challengers.

#### A BUSY TWO WEEKS

wimming classes are over for another year; thank you to Ms Panther for her excellent organisation. Thanks also to Mrs Dewitt for all the planning, lots of choir practice, and coordination that enabled South Lake Primary students to participate in 'One Big Voice' at the Perth RAC Arena. This week has been a busy one too. Our Year 4 and Year 5 students attended Lakeland Senior High School's 'Taster Day' to get an idea of what is on offer at high school. Mrs Jeckells displayed SLPS's amazing art work at the LSHS for the community to see. On Wednesday Marissa Verma of "Bindi-Bindi Dreaming" shared her knowledge about Aboriginal Six Seasons, connection to country as well as bushfoods and plants, Aboriginal hunting and gathering, and Noongar Language.

Our Information Technology specialist Mrs Nielson hosted a parent information session focussing on Student Cyber Safety. Social media has enhanced our ability to be connected and engaged, the technology sector is now the largest in the world. While social media has fantastic benefits it has come at a devastating cost. Cyber bullying is now the second most common form of bullying in Australia. Some behave with no responsibility while others are callous and ruthless.

- Cyber bullying is intergenerational and anyone can be a victim, whatever their age.
- Cyber bullies have the ability to target individuals 24/7; they can remain anonymous and significantly impact a large number of users and individuals instantly.
- Cyber bullies can intrude in places that were once regarded safe – our homes.

#### **ATHLETICS CARNIVAL**

LPS Annual Athletics Carnival is on the 20<sup>th</sup> September (Jumps and Throws are on the 18<sup>th</sup> September). Parents, carers and relatives are invited to attend the Athletics Carnival that commences at 9 am and finishes at approximately 2:45 pm. A program detailing a schedule of events can be downloaded from SLPS Web Site and copies will be available on the day. The P&C will be selling a variety of food and refreshments on the day and there will also be a P&C Fundraiser – face painting and hair colouring – for a gold coin donation. It is recommended that you bring a rug to sit on, hat and block out, and non-school age

children are to be supervised by their parents all times. No alcohol. Smoking is not allowed on a government site.

#### **KINDY ORIENTATION AND ENROLMENTS FOR 2020**

LPS Kindy Orientation is scheduled for Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> September at 2:00pm in the Library. This is an opportunity to meet staff, collect information required for 2020 and learn about our wonderful programs and services including:

There is still time to enrol children that are eligible, so if you have or have friends, neighbours or relatives that have children that are eligible we would encourage you to come to school to submit an application. Remember to bring Birth Certificates, proof of address and immunisation staements. The McGowan Government's 'No Jab, No Play' policy is effective from July 22, meaning any child who is not fully vaccinated can be excluded from being enrolled in childcare services and kindergarten programs. 2019 Kindy students must re-enrol for Pre-primary in 2020. Forms are available for your child's classroom teacher or the office administration.

### PARENT CLASS REQUESTS FOR 2020 AND CLASS ORGANISATION

arly in Term 4 we will commence the compilation of classes for 2020. Should you like to request a placement for your child, please put your request in writing and forward it to me marked *Private* by the 1<sup>st</sup> November. Please let the office know if you will be moving schools in 2020.

Athletics Carnival, 'R U OK? Day', 'Ripper Recess', PBS Pizza Party, and a visit from author Josh Langley are all plan for the last few weeks of term, so keep an eye on our end of term planner, Flexibuzz and SLPS Website for additional information.

Have a wonderful fortnight and I hope to see you at our Annual Athletics Carnival next week or at our final assembly for the term on Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> September.

Kind regards Leigh Liley



### Congratulations to our Merit of Star Awardees

**	* * *	********	W				
☆	<b>A</b> 1	Jerimiah, Tori	<b>☆</b>				
☆	A2	Daniel, Maya	☆ ☆				
***	A3	Susan	☆ ☆ ☆				
☆ ☆	A4	Tristan	\( \dots \d				
☆	B4	Sumarlee, William	☆ ☆ ^				
☆ ☆ ☆	B5	Hamza, Lucy					
☆☆	В6	Bethony, Jeremy	☆☆				
☆ ☆ ☆	В7	Jaryd, Tucker					
	B8	Ellah-Jaye, Rosmine					
☆ ☆ ☆	В9	Mason					
₩ ☆ ☆	B10	Cole	N A A				
****							





****							
A1	Zacharie						
A2	Louise						
A3	Jacob						
A4	Jay						
B4	Layla						
B5	Peter						
B6	Jordan						
B7	Brooklyn						
B8	Alyssa						
B9	O'Shea						
B10	Alex						





### Term 3 - 2019

8	Mon. 9 Uniform Shop Australian Girls Choir Workshop	Tue. 10	Wed. 11 School Board	Thur. 12 R U Ok? Day Wicked Transition	Fri. 13
9	Mon. 16	Tue. 17	Wed. 18 Throws & Jumps	Thur. 19 Assembly A2 Visiting Author Josh Langley Wicked Transition	Fri. 20 Uniform Shop Athletics Carnival
10	Mon. 23 Uniform Shop	Tue. 24	Wed. 25 Kindy Orientation	Thur. 26 Ripper Recess Wicked Transition	Fri. 27 Last Day of Term





The Green Team will start selling Worm Wiz (\$2) and Beeswax wraps (\$5) at the next assembly. All money raised will go towards other sustainability initiatives in the school.

Please note the canteen's new phone number 0414 080 441



The canteen is open Monday, Wednesday and Friday

#### **SLPS Positive Behaviour Support**

Focus: Be Respectful - We use respectful and appropriate language.

We are learning to Be Respectful by using respectful and appropriate language. This is important as we need to remember that we speak differently in different places and with different people such as at home with family or at the park with friends. As school is a formal setting, we need to use respectful and appropriate language at all times.

#### **Turtle Token Leaders**

Congratulations to the following students for leading their classes with the most

Turtle Tokens!

A1: Sally B4: Harrison B8: Lily

A2: Tyson B5: Andre and Marcus

A3: Maleyk B6: Nicolas A4: Lyra B7: Kylie

Be Respectful - Be Resilient - Be Safe - Be Your Best